The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday December 14, 2020 at the City Building at 6:00 p.m.  Presiding was Mayor Thomas McElroy attending council members present were Kathy Herrman, Darrell Warner, Barbara Matal, Stephanie Schmidt, William Stark, City Clerk Beverly Stark, and Shelby Waterhouse. No residents were in attendance.
Minutes from a meeting held November 9, 2020 were read.  W. Stark moved to approve the minutes as read, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.
Clerk’s Notes: The City has been approved to receive reimbursement for COVID related expenses from the SPARK council. Culligan’s annual RO unit maintenance is ongoing. The City Attorney is continuing to draft easements for the sewer lagoon renovation. The City is waiting for counsel from City Accountant regarding interim financing for the impending sewer improvements. Several contacts have been found to search for a licensed supervisor for the water system. The Mayor will continue to contact these people. An advertisement will be placed with the Rush County News.
Maintenance Notes: B. Matal noted that 5th Street needs gravel added. S. Waterhouse has plans to add gravel and correct the ruts.
Old Business: Mitchel Jacobs of Mitch’s Trash Service was unable to attend the meeting and will attend the next regular meeting in January. S. Waterhouse’s position will be advertised in the City Newspaper.
New Business:  Council positions are due for election in 2021. T. McElroy announced that he will not be seeking re-election as Mayor but will continue to serve as a councilmember if elected.  The Council was asked to consider a replacement. The election will be in November 2021.  A raise in pay was discussed for the City Clerk due to the increased time spent with grant and loan paperwork. The City Accountant will be consulted to determine feasibility of this action.  D. Warner made a motion to increase the monthly salary of the City Clerk to $600.00 contingent on accounting feasibility, B. Matal seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried. 
City Events / Calendar: No new events are pending.
The list of bills was presented for approval. D. Warner moved to approve payment of bills, S. Schmidt seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for January 11, 2021 at 6:00 p.m.
There being no further business to discuss, W. Stark moved to adjourn the meeting, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 6:44 p.m.


						_________________________________________
						Mayor

						_________________________________________
						City Clerk

